
 

 

Thorverton Parish Council 
The information in this report has been extracted from the 

meeting minutes of April 13th 2021. The full minutes can be found 

on the Parish Council’s website or on the noticeboard in School 

Lane. The next meeting will take place on Tuesday May 4th 2021 by 

way of Zoom – see the agenda or contact the Clerk for more 

information: Clerk Alison Marshall thorvertonpc@gmail.com  

www.thorvertonparishcouncil.org.uk   

 

Co-option of a new Parish Councillor:  

The closing date for applications for the Parish Councillor vacancy is 7th May – if you are interested in applying please 

contact the Clerk for more information. It is expected that a new Councillor will be co-opted at the June meeting.    

 

New Clerk required:  

If you are looking for part time work (9 hours per week), are able to work from home and have excellent 

communication, IT and finance skills why not apply? Contact thorvertonpc@gmail.com for information and for an 

application form.  

 

’20 is Plenty’ project:  

The project is moving forward with the aim of slowing down traffic travelling through the village. Watch out for the 

new signs around the village! 

 

School Lane junction safety:  

Following confirmation from DCC Highways that it will not give permission for a mirror to be installed at the School 

Lane junction, the Parish Council has written to higher management at DCC Highways to request that a mini-

roundabout be considered, or that alternative suggestions are forthcoming. This action has been taken in support of 

several residents who are concerned that a serious accident could occur if nothing is done.    

 

New Cemetery:  

The planning application has been submitted to MDDC and further news is awaited. The New Cemetery Working 

Group is in need of additional members and so if you are interested in being part of the new Cemetery project 

please don’t hesitate to contact the Clerk to find out more.     

 

Thorverton in Bloom competition: Will your street take the prize? Find out more in this edition of Focus.   

  

Silver Street Footpath:  

The project is currently on hold pending the outcome of a public consultation by MDDC.   

 

Local Footpath Leaflet:  

The new leaflet will be available from local outlets shortly and will guide you along several scenic local walks.     

 

Planning Matters:  

i) 21/00616/FULL erection of a roof over existing cattle feed yard 615 sq m at Yellowford Farm, Thorverton.  
ii) 21/00620/FULL erection of a roof over existing silage clamp 765 sq m at Yellowford Farm, Thorverton.  
iii) 21/00509/HOUSE and LBC installation of flue for gas boiler on NW elevation to include a surface mounted gas 
meter box and installation of flue for gas fire on SE elevation at 4 The Glebe, Thorverton.  
It was resolved to submit no comment on the above applications.  
 

Your Parish Council: Neville Lane (Chairman), Andrew Foster (Vice Chairman), Stuart Crang, Sam Fice, John Hodge, 

Adam McKee, Trevor Sanders, Graham Sims, David Waldron. Clerk: Alison Marshall. Handyman: Neville Matthews.  
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